
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 28 NOVEMBER 2007


EX.309/07
BUDGET 2008/09 TO 2010/11 - SUMMARY OF NEW REVENUE SPENDING PRESSURES (Key Decision)


(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan for consideration at this meeting as it had originally been forward planned for consideration at the Executive on 19 November 2007).

Councillors Bloxham, Mrs Bowman, P Farmer, Knapton, Mitchelson, Mallinson and Prest declared personal interests in relation to Concessionary Fares but took part in consideration of the item.

Portfolio – Finance and Performance Management
 
Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.61/07 summarising the new revenue spending pressures and reduced income projections that had emerged as part of the current year budget monitoring procedures and which would need to be considered as part of the 2008/09 budget process.  Details of four recurring revenue expenditure pressures, five income shortfalls and  eight non-recurring revenue pressures were submitted.

The Director commented that there were further pressures such as the results of the triennial pensions revaluation which were not currently quantified.

She then outlined other potential future recurring and non-recurring revenue pressures which could potentially be contained within existing budgets.

The Director commented that the spending pressures would need to be considered alongside:

(a)
the current forecast budget shortfall of £1,169,000 in 2008/09 rising to £2,100,000 in 2010/11; and

(b)  
the savings and additional income proposals being considered elsewhere on the agenda.  The car parking options proposed by the Executive in decision EX.307/07, would have to be included in the figures.

In response to a Member's question, the Director advised that the Council had not yet received an indication of how much funding would be made available for the Cleaner, Greener Neighbourhoods Stray Dogs Scheme, but this information should be included in the Revenue Support Grant settlement.

The Environment and Infrastructure portoflio holder recognised the IT Supplies to Members expenditure pressure and asked that in future details be provided of the supplies being used e.g. paper, cartridges etc.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

That the report on new revenue spending pressures be received and forwarded to Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consideration as part of the 2008/09 budget process.

Reasons for Decision - To make arrangements for new revenue spending pressures to be considered as part of the 2008/09 budget process.
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